Denzil Minnan-Wong COUNCILLOR, DON VALLEY EAST, WARD 34

June 24, 2010

Councillor Howard Moscoe Chair, Licensing and Standards Committee City Hall, 2nd Floor, Suite B30 100 Queen St. W., Toronto ON M5H 2N2

Dela Ting, Committee Secretary City Hall, 10 W 100 Queen St. W., Toronto ON M5H 2N2

Dear Chair,

Muffling of Motorcycle Noise

Earlier this month Edmonton City Council passed a bylaw that gives police the tools necessary to crack down on the excessive noise made by motorcycles.

Under the new bylaw owners can face fines of up to \$250 if their bikes exceed 92 decibels while idling or 96 decibels while engaged.

I am writing to the Committee to request a report looking at the feasibility of implementing such a bylaw in the City of Toronto.

Sincerely,

De⊮zi∦Minnan-Wong Councillor, Ward 34 Don Valley East